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OMFPOA EXECUTIVE MEETING #11-2017/2018

DATE:

May 16th, 2018
LOCATION:
Windsor Fire & Rescue Services
TIME:  

09:00 hrs
PRESENT:

Gary Laframboise-President
Vince Giovannini-Vice President
Gwen Lewis-Treasurer
Lindsay Matthews-Secretary

Scott Hardwick-Director

John Lee-Director
Ben Trendle-Director

Del Blakney-Director  
Robert King-Director

REGRETS:
Joe Gardiner-Director
Gary called the meeting to order at 09:08 hrs and started with a review of the previous minutes as circulated. 

· Motion to accept minutes by Robert King
· Motion 2nd by John Lee
· Motion: Carried
Committee Reports
· OAFC Committee

Nothing new to report at this time.

· Legislation Committee

Gary asked whether all executive members were receiving the communiques from the OFMEM. Several of us are not getting them and Gary will follow up with the OFMEM.

· Finance Committee

We have currently received payment for 212 annual memberships. A donation of $500 has been made to the Comtech CFFF golf tournament and the symposium registration has been paid for the winner of the Sponsorship Award.
· Training and Education Committee
We currently have 8 spots reserved for the OBC course this November.

Vince has circulated a copy of the e-mail he sent to the OPC on March 29th, regarding the note taking course. He is still awaiting a reply.

Frank Donati from Fanshawe College has invited the OMFPOA to sit on its advisory committee. Gary will forward his name and John’s for the moment, this may change after the AGM elections for the coming year.

Action Item: Gary will e-mail all participants to remind them to purchase the course workbook before they come to the college for the OBC course.

· Chapter Committee

Vince circulated the draft agenda for the chapter meeting on the Sunday night of the symposium for comment. A few changes were suggested and the agenda has now been sent out to all chapter executive members.
Ben showed everyone the sample of the portfolios for the symposium and the order will now be placed.

Scott has spoken to John Gignac in regards to us working with the IBC to create a smoke and CO awareness campaign. No date has been set yet for a meeting with them.
· Certification Committee

Nothing to report.
· Communications/Website Committee

Del gave an update on the switch to the new website, everything is progressing well and we are still on track for a June 11th launch. 
Gary has been speaking with Brian McBain from ULC about possibly getting some of their standards posted on our website so our members can easily access them. We hope to have more news about this in the near future. 

Action Item: Del will forward the executive members the access information for the website so they can familiarize themselves with it in the next few weeks.
· Symposium Committee

The planning committee held a meeting yesterday, they currently have 105 registered for the week and two for a one day registration. There are also 26 vendors registered for the trade show. We are hoping that the strike at the casino will be over soon, if by chance the symposium gets cancelled because of the strike, we will explore holding it in late September if there is space available at the casino at that time.

John stated that Parris Publishing is three months behind in their payments to Chapter Eight at this time. All award winners and dignitaries have been notified and there will be assigned seating for these people for the Gala Dinner.

Gary has e-mailed Wayne Ward and Susan King of the Durham Chapter, in the hopes of setting up a meeting with them to discuss planning for the 2019 and 2020 symposiums.

The next symposium planning meeting is scheduled for May 31st at 10:30am in Tecumseh.
· Constitution Committee

Nothing to report.
· FMPFSC Committee

Gary attended a meeting on May 9th to review applications for this year’s fire safety awards. The presentations will take place on June 6th in Toronto.
· CAN/ULC S500 Committee
Scott is reviewing a draft of CAN/ULC S4400 ‘The Safety of Buildings and Facilities used for the Cultivation and Processing of Cannabis.’
· Public Education Liaison Committee

It was suggested that we come up with some new ideas for promoting public education on Facebook and Twitter and that perhaps we should create a social media committee to oversee this.
Action Item: Vince will arrange a meeting with the OAFC, OFMEM and OFLSE to discuss new ideas.

Action Item: A social media committee will be created following this year’s AGM.
· Health and Safety Committee

Nothing to report.
· Sprinkler Committee

No new correspondence to report on.
· OFC Seminar Committee

Del and Gwen said that a draft agenda has been completed, they are still looking for someone to present on alternate solutions. Ben spoke of a great mailing campaign that he has done with Canada Post and suggested them as presenters for an upcoming seminar. They will be attending next year’s trade show to promote this.
Del stated that departments have been asked to bring their fire prevention/pub ed props to the college so they can be on display during the seminar, for others to see. 

Del stated that departments have been invited to bring their fire prevention/pub ed props to the OFC to display and share with other departments. 
· Membership Committee

Nothing to report.
· Non-Profit Housing Committee

Gwen said that this committee is now working on a cover letter to go with the templates that have been created. John will be speaking at the ONPHA seminar in October.
Treasurer’s Statement
Gwen reported a balance of $140,468.97  as of April 30th, 2018. 
Communication and Bills
A letter was received from the CFAA inviting us to their AGM and dinner on June 19th, Gary will be attending this event with perhaps one more executive member.
· Motion to accept the communication and bills by John Lee
· Motion 2nd by Scott Hardwick
· Motion: Carried

Old Business

To be followed up on: 
Action item: Ben to prepare contract for future magazine publishers.
Action item: Vince to follow up about the grandfathering process and possible changes to the required years of service ( 8 years as opposed to 5 years).

Action item: Vince will contact the OAFC committee in regards to liability for fire departments that install smoke alarms in residential dwellings.
Action item: Del will discuss this with Ryan Betts, to see if there are any new trends or reasons for these injuries, that we can perhaps educate the public about. 
New Business

a) Already discussed.
b) The OFMEM were unable to call in for this meeting.

c) Chapter 10 which includes Sarnia, Lambton, Middlesex and several other municipalities has been inactive for some time, so discussion was held about realigning the boundaries of Chapter Eight, to include the above municipalities. 
Action Items: Vince will contact Chief Davidson of North Middlesex and John will speak to Sarnia Fire and invite them to discuss this further at the Chapter Executive meeting on the Sunday night of the Symposium.

d) Already completed.
Round Table
Del stated that we need to purchase a ‘gravity forms plug in’ for the new website, at an annual cost of approximately $70.

· Motion to purchase this required item by Ben Trendle

· Motion 2nd by Robert King

· Motion: Carried

Scott, Lindsay and Rob all expressed their thanks to the executive for being a part of this group for the past several years, stating that they will all miss not being  executive members for the next term.

Adjournment:
· With no further business, John Lee made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:15 pm
· Motion 2nd by Rob King
· Motion: Carried
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